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Office of the Director 
National Ambulance Service 

Rivers Building, Tallaght Cross 
Tallaght, Dublin, D24 XNP2 

Oifig anStiúrthóir 

An tSeirbhís Náisiúnta, 

Foirgneamh Aibhneacha, Crosbhóthar 
Thamhlachta, Tamhlacht,  
Baile Átha Cliath D24 XNP2 

Ref: MM/PQ/10293/25 

21 March 2025 

Deputy Joe Cooney TD 
Dáil Éireann 

Leinster House 

Dublin 2 

Dear Deputy Cooney, 

The Health Service Executive (HSE) National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been requested 

to reply directly to you in the context of the above parliamentary question which you submitted 

to the Minister for response.  

Kilrush, has been identified, as a station that requires replacement and the NAS are working 

with our HSE Capital & Estates colleagues to develop a proposal for submission and approval 

to construct a new Ambulance Base. An initial Option Appraisal has been carried out to identify 

a suitable site for this development. 

It is intended that a Capital Submission will be lodged in Q2 2025 seeking approval to proceed 

to procure a Design Team to advance the project. 

I hope this information is helpful. 

Yours sincerely 

Michael Martin 
General Manager l Capital & Estates I National Ambulance Service 
St. Conal’s Hospital, Letterkenny, Co. Donegal, F92 FW6Y   

PQ10293/25 

To ask the Minister for Health the current status and any progress on the development of a new 
ambulance base in Kilrush, County Clare; and if she will make a statement on the matter. –Joe Cooney 
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